National Conference of State Transportation Specialists Annual Conference Planning Meeting
December 7th, 2023 – San Antonio, TX

· The 2024 Annual NCSTS Conference will be on 8/14/24 in Traverse City, MI. Location and agenda details will be shared later. Goal is to have the agenda set by 4/14/24, or at least firm enough to where states can submit travel requests. There will be a registration fee set for attendees. This fee has not yet been set.
· Possible topics for the 2024 Annual Conference were discussed:
· Non-Emergency Medical Transportation: Peter Hicks with NEMTAC. Terry Mercer from Rhode Island also stated he would check with his NEMT contact about attending or presenting.
· Insurance Providers/Permitting Agencies: Northland Insurance and Tyler Insurance Filings have both presented at past conferences. TFI contacted Abe Droste expressing their interest to present what they offer both states and carriers. Other possible contacts for this subject matter are Dave Goldin (likely retired) and Bobbi Presser. 
· Nonconsensual Towing Companies: There was an interest in both the regulation and insurance side for this topic. Industry is also very interested in this topic since it varies so much from state to state. 
· Autonomous Vehicle Presentation: Terry Mercer, who heads the IATR TNC Committee, believes he can find a presenter for this topic.
· Household Goods: Ryan Nance said that the ICC would be willing to present how Illinois conducts their undercover sting operations to catch illegal HHG movers. We would also want to reach out to the HHG Association about attending.
· Enforcement Presentation: A presentation from a state enforcement agency about trending issues they are seeing roadside in the commercial industry.
· Instead of having a full day of presentations, it was suggested we set aside time for a townhall/open forum where we can ask for topics that would interest attendees. The attendees could submit their questions or topic idea when registering and we could have moderators to bring up topics if there is a lull in conversation. 
· IATR has expressed interest in being involved in the conference.
· Participating members and succession plans:
· If you are an Elected Member or a member of the Executive Committee, please have a succession plan for your state to continue to be a NCSTS participant. It is imperative that we hold onto the states that are currently active in addition to reaching out to other states for participation. 
· Hot Shot Carriers:
· NCSTS is going to work with the UCR Audit Subcommittee to file a letter with the FMCSA regarding Hot Shot Carriers and the issues they are causing both state agencies and the industry as a whole. 
· When drafting this letter, it was suggested to use attention grabbing topics such as human trafficking or forced servitude.
